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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 

CONTACT: Cynthia Avery 
(312) 664-3575  

cavery@acpe-accredit.org 
 

January 24, 2019 
 

ACPE Elects New Officers and Announces New Members of the Board of Directors  
 

Chicago, IL – The Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education (ACPE) announces that 

Lori Duke, Anthony Provenzano, and Michael Moné have been elected as members of the 

ACPE Executive Committee for the 2019–2020 term of office. Elections were held during 

the ACPE Board of Directors Meeting, January 17–18, 2019, in Chicago, Illinois. 

 

 Lori Duke, PharmD, was elected as President of ACPE. Dr. Duke is the Assistant 

Dean in the Division of Experience Programs at the University of Georgia College of 

Pharmacy. She has held numerous leadership positions in the American Association 

of Colleges of Pharmacy (AACP), including completion of the Academic Leadership 

Fellow Program. AACP appointed Dr. Duke to the ACPE Board, and she has 

previously served as Vice President and Board Liaison to the International 

Commission and the CPE Commission. 

 

 Anthony Provenzano, PharmD, was elected as Vice President of ACPE. Dr. 

Provenzano is the Vice President of Pharmacy Compliance and Government Affairs 

for Albertsons Companies. He has served on numerous pharmacy association 

advisory panels and currently serves on the National Association of Chain Drug 

Stores Policy Council, as well as the Midwestern University Chicago College of 

Pharmacy dean’s advisory boards. The American Pharmacists Association 

appointed Dr. Provenzano to the ACPE Board. He has previously served as ACPE 

Secretary/Treasurer and Board Liaison to the Pharmacy Technician Accreditation 

Commission (PTAC) and the Continuing Pharmacy Education (CPE) Commission. 

 

 Michael A. Moné, RPh, JD, FAPhA, was elected as Secretary/Treasurer of ACPE. 

He is Vice President Anti-Diversion & Supply Chain Integrity and Senior Regulatory 

Counsel at Cardinal Health. Mr. Moné was appointed to the ACPE Board by the 

National Association of Boards of Pharmacy. He has previously served on the ACPE 

Executive Committee in several capacities including President and Board Liaison to 

the Pharmacy Technician Accreditation Commission (PTAC). 

 

 

 



 2 

ACPE would like to thank John Clay Kirtley, PharmD, for his commitment to the ACPE 

Executive Committee over the past 2 years, having served in the capacities of President 

and Vice President.  

 

 
Front left to right: ACPE Executive Committee Members Anthony Provenzano, Vice-President, Lori Duke, 

President, and Michael Moné, Secretary/Treasurer 

 

ACPE is also pleased to announce the appointment of two members to the ACPE Board of 

Directors following the January ACPE Board of Directors meeting.  

 

 Dr. Gregory Gruener, MD, MBA, MHPE, is the Vice Dean for Education at Loyola’s 

Stritch School of Medicine in Maywood, Illinois. He is a neurology professor at 

Loyola, as well as a Leischner and Adjunct Professor at the Stritch School of 

Medicine. Additionally, Dr. Gruener serves as an ambassador member of the 

Institute for Transformative Interprofessional Education (I-TIE), Loyola University 

Chicago. The American Council on Education appointed Dr. Gruener to serve on the 

Board through June 2022.  

 

 Dr. Amy L. Seybert, PharmD, is an Associate Professor and the Chair of the 

Department of Pharmacy and Therapeutics at the University of Pittsburgh School of 

Pharmacy. She is also the Pharmacy Residency Administrator at the University of 

Pittsburgh Medical Center (UPMC) and the University of Pittsburgh where she 

oversees clinical pharmacy faculty services at UPMC’s flagship hospital and its 

affiliates. Furthermore, Dr. Seybert designed a cardiovascular specialty residency 



 3 

and advanced innovative learning technologies through human patient simulation. 

The American Pharmacists Association appointed Dr. Seybert to serve on the Board 

through June 2022.   

 

“ACPE congratulates the newly elected members of the ACPE Executive Committee and 

looks forward to the insights and experiences Dr. Gruener and Dr. Seybert will contribute to 

the Board. We are grateful for the engagement of such strong leaders in the profession to 

support ACPE in promoting and assuring excellence in educational opportunities within the 

pharmacy profession,” expressed Peter H. Vlasses, PharmD, DSc (Hon), FCCP, Executive 

Director of ACPE.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Front left to right: New members to the ACPE Board of Directors Gregory Gruener, MD, MBA, MHPE, and 

Amy L. Seybert, PharmD 

 

About the Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education 

ACPE is the national agency for the accreditation of professional degree programs in 

pharmacy and providers of continuing pharmacy education. In collaboration with the 

American Society of Health-System Pharmacists, ACPE accredits pharmacy technician 

education and training programs. ACPE also offers evaluation and certification of 

professional degree programs internationally. The mission of ACPE is to assure and 

advance excellence in education for the profession of pharmacy. ACPE is an autonomous 

and independent agency whose Board of Directors is derived through the American 

Association of Colleges of Pharmacy (AACP), the American Pharmacists Association 

(APhA), the National Association of Boards of Pharmacy (NABP), and the American Council 

on Education (ACE). To learn more about ACPE, visit www.acpe-accredit.org or follow us 

on  Facebook, LinkedIn, and Twitter. 

 
### 

http://www.acpe-accredit.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Accreditation-Council-for-Pharmacy-Education-243802612367423/
http://www.linkedin.com/company/87399?trk=tyah&trkInfo=tas%3Aaccreditation%20council%20for%20pharmacy%20ed%2Cidx%3A1-1-1
https://twitter.com/acpepharmacy?lang=en

